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                        AWARDEE REPORT FORM
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	NAME
	Eiman Abdel Meguid

	UNIVERSITY
	Queen’s University Belfast

	NAME OF AWARD
	Departmental Seminars

	PURPOSE OF AWARD conference attended (full name) with city and dates

	Seminar: Ultrasound in the undergraduate medical curriculum in the UK: where are we at and where are we going next?
Speaker: Dr Debra Patten, Director in Anatomy and Clinical Skills & Senior Lecturer in Anatomy, Newcastle University

Date: 20th March, 2018


	REPORT: What were your anticipated benefits?

	We hoped to gain insight into how ultrasound imaging can be incorporated into teaching of anatomy and physiology to science students and medical students, and how to potentially embed the use of ultrasound imaging in our undergraduate medical curriculum

	COMMENTS: Describe your experience at the seminar.

	Despite Debra’s visit being brief, in addition to the seminar she delivered, we were able to show her around our Anatomy teaching and morgue facilities, and have discussions with several members of staff regarding provision of anatomy teaching.


	REPORT: In relation to skills, what were the most important things you gained? (does not apply to equipment grant)

	Debra talked on two related areas regarding the use of ultrasound in undergraduate education. First, she went through several examples of areas of the body that are suitable to be visualized with ultrasound, suitable to help teaching in both physiology and anatomy. In these scenarios, ultrasound is used as a tool to help teach scientific principles, not necessarily to teach the practice of ultrasound. She has also now provided worked examples of these as a resource for our Centre. 

The second part of her talk concerned how she has managed to integrate ultrasound imaging in the undergraduate medical curriculum. This is more to familiarize medical students from and early point in their teaching and their medical career. This is very topical and of immense interest to our medical educationalists. 


	REPORT: How do you think you will put this learning experience into practice in the future?

	With regard to the use of ultrasound as a teaching tool for anatomy and physiology, this has given us a much wider insight and a practical knowledge of what systems we can use ultrasound to teach, and practical ways of doing so. As such, we will now practice these approaches until we can incorporate them in to our own teaching
With regard to embedding ultrasound in to the undergraduate curriculum, the director of our Medical Education Centre (Dr Neil Kennedy) was present and actively involved in the discussion. It is the intention of the Centre of Medical Education to incorporate ultrasound into undergraduate education, and we now have a clear idea of how to bring this about. We also have a valuable link to colleagues who can advise us should we go through the process.
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